September 5, 2021

Dear City Council Members:

Because of the pandemic it has been two years since we gathered every Sunday for worship in the Event Center. I want to thank you for allowing us to use the facility. We continue to meet during the summer from the Memorial Day weekend through to the Labor Day weekend. Attendance this year has been lower, probably, because of the continual issue of the virus, and people have simply gotten out of the habit of attending services, (worship is a habit of the heart).

If we can, we would like to use the facility next summer. This is dependent on my health and what course the covid 19 will take in the future months. Our purpose in having this worship service is basically to have a "preaching point" like the old Methodist circuit riders did over a century ago. It is not just to have another church in Vergas, but to try and reach the increasing number of people who have not heard the good news about Christ. We wish to fulfill the Great Commission of Jesus which ends the Gospel of Matthew.

If you have any questions, please call me at 952-913-6031. Thank you again! Your support of this ministry is deeply appreciated.

Joy in the Gospel,

Dave Beety, worship leader